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This past Tuesday, we held our annual “Collins Home Family” Thanksgiving Dinner.  This is a great time for us to get together with our kids, staff, board members, tutors, mentors and the children’s families (as allowable) to celebrate everything we have to be thankful for, despite circumstances. 
This is a family tradition Anne and Joe Rackley (our founders) began in their home many, many years ago.  With the help of lots of friends in the community, we are able to enjoy a delicious and traditional meal…. ham, turkey with dressing and gravy, green beans, corn, macaroni & cheese, sweet potato casserole, rolls, tea and desserts. A special thank you to our friends, David and Judith Cundiff who always bless us with Honey Baked Hams for this annual dinner.  Our staff and several volunteers pitched in to help with preparations for the meal. I am just glad we had Tina Justice to set up, decorate and keep us going in the same direction. 
Tina also presented a slideshow of activities the Homes participated in during the year and the kids got a kick out of seeing themselves on the screen whether they were posing for the camera or caught making silly faces. The highlight for most of us was when the children provided us with special performances showing off their talents. 
This is an important celebration for all of us here at Collins Home. Everyone was invited to share something for which they are thankful. Listening to the children’s responses can bring tears to your eyes. Not everyone will speak in public, but several children and guests shared their feelings with us. We walked away with a warm feeling knowing we were part of a special time that will be cherished forever. 
It is easy for us to get so caught up with daily problems that we forget to take time to appreciate the blessings of life. I believe most average families struggle with this. When you add the family being broken due to abuse, neglect or serious adolescent behavior problems, it becomes even more difficult to see the blessings…but even more important to take a moment to ‘be still’ and absorb the good around us.
From our Collins Home family to yours, we hope you had a very blessed and safe Thanksgiving. We are so thankful for YOU and we appreciate your love, support and prayers throughout the year! 

